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                         ICC Approves Mitigation Plan for Camelot,

                          Great Northern Water, Sewer Customers
The Illinois Commerce Commission today approved an option for customers of Great Northern and Camelot utilities to phase in water and sewer rates over several years, after rehearing arguments on how to mitigate the effects of higher rates approved in November, 2011.

The phase in of the rate increases will extend for six years and is available to 

Customers of Camelot and Great Northern who wish to spread the rate increase out over that period, and pay interest.

Customers may choose how to pay their water and sewer bills by either paying current rates or opting-in to the phased-in rate increase.  Participation in the opt-in plan will be voluntary and apply only to customers who opt-in by completing an enrollment form and sending it to their respective utility. Customers will be able to enroll in the plan within 90 days or another agreed upon time interval.  Only customers on record at the conclusion of the signup window will be eligible to participate.

The companies will provide the Commission with a compliance filing outlining the education and outreach plan developed for their customers which shall include billing issues and timelines for approval within 45 days of today’s action.  The ICC’s Consumer Services Division will review the utilities’ consumer education and outreach plans to ensure all customers are properly informed of the voluntary phase-in plan.

Under the voluntary phase-in plan, rate caps will be implemented for the first three years of the phase-in plan at different levels. The increase in an average customer bill will be capped at 40 percent, 25 percent and ten percent below the uncapped bill levels per year respectively for years 2012, 2013 and 2014.  

Customers will be able to terminate their participation in the plan voluntarily, with the balance of deferral amounts due immediately. The deferral amounts will accrue interest charges at a 3.20% annual rate.

The voluntary opt-in provides balance between providing immediate relief to any rate shock experienced by customers and minimizing the extra costs customers would incur in the future for the deferral of current amounts due on their utility bill. 

Camelot, Great Northern and Lake Holiday, subsidiaries of Utilities Inc., filed petitions to increase rates in December 2010, to cover the costs of capital improvement projects and higher operating costs.  The Commission approved an increase in water rates that would produce approximately $162,124 in new revenue and $94,259 from higher sewer rates for Camelot; an increase in water rates that would generate an additional $231,287 from Great Northern customers; and higher water rates that would provide and additional $219,616 from Lake Holiday customers.

When voting on the rate cases in November, Commissioners noted that the increases in rates in the water/sewer cases were higher than most cases it reviews, but pointed out that the companies had not come in on a regular or timely schedule to seek rate increases.  In the case of Camelot and Lake Holiday, rates had not been raised since 1993.  Great Northern rates had not increased since 1998.   









            ####

527 East Capitol Avenue, Springfield, IL 62701

